
 

Local parking amendment  Appendix 4

Reference 15/16_Q3_025 Location overview 
Location 
 
 
 

Wood Vale – vehicle entrance to Woodland 
Court 

Proposal To install double yellow lines adjacent to the 
vehicle entrance of Woodland Court to 
provide access for waste collection vehicles 

Community council 
meeting 

Dulwich 
 

Community council 
date 

27 January 2016 

Ward(s) affected College 

 
Background 
 
In November 2015, the network development team was contacted by waste management requesting that a 
length of yellow line be installed adjacent to the vehicle entrance Woodland Court to maintain access for 
waste collection vehicles. 
 
Wood Vale is mainly unrestricted except for short length of double yellow lines and disabled parking bays. 
 
Officers investigation and recommendation 
Wood Vale is predominately residential and many properties have off-street parking. Wood Vale is also 
served by bus route 363. 
 
Waste management informed us that the refuse and recycling bins for Woodland Court are stored in the 
underground garage. In order to access the bins, the refuse collection vehicle must park on the driveway to 
Woodland Court, as the refuse collectors cannot push the euro bins further than 10 metres. 
 
When vehicles are parked right up to the dropped kerb this restricts access and does not allow the refuse 
lorry enough room to manoeuvre onto the driveway.  
 
It is recommended (as shown in drawing overleaf), that double yellow lines are installed on the northwest 
side of Wood Vale, adjacent to the vehicle entrance to Woodland Court. This will ensure that waste 
management are able to collect waste without obstructing traffic flow on Wood Vale.  
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